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Town  Council  Minutes
December 1st,   2014
PRESENT:   Debra Horne, George Hensley, Melissa Hunt, James Lane, Wes Adams, Greg Baker, Andy Miles, Greg Puckett, Larry Beavers, Sherry Beavers, Jordan Nickels, Jeff Hunt, and Renee Adams.
Debra called the meeting to order and lead the Pledge, Larry Beavers lead in Prayer. 
Renee read the minutes from the November 3rd, 2014 council meeting, Renee mentioned a couple of typing mistakes that needed to be corrected, Wes made a motion to approve the minutes with the corrections, George second the motion, all council voted in favor and the motion was carried.
 PUBLIC COMMENT:    Larry Beavers mentioned that the First Baptist Church will have its Christmas play on December 14th, at 6:00pm.
Larry asked if the Town had received word from the School Board regarding the pine trees behind Dungannon Intermediate School. Debra read to council a letter she received from Robert Sallee, maintenance personnel with Scott Co. School System, stating that the School system considered student safety one of their highest priorities. They are going to complete some work at the school in areas that appear to be a hazard.
MAYOR’S UPDATES: Duane Miller and Frank Kibler asked Debra to attend a meeting at Lenowisco regarding waterline replacement. Dungannon received top scoring within the Lenowisco planning district, however, with the revitalization grant we have in progress now, it may be next year before we can get grant money for waterline replacement, as it is not likely to have two grants in place at one time. Frank and Duane urged Debra to apply anyway and we may be eligible next year.
OLD BUSINESS:    No Old Business to attend to.
NEW BUSINESS  Morris Peters of Culpeper, Va. is donating the Osborne store building to the Town. He is having his attorney prepare the deed by the end of the year.
Andy Dooley approached Debra about community service hours. He has over $10,000 worth of fines to cover. George said it might be a good time to lay the plastic under the depot and get a sump pump in place; the decking is also in need of repairs. Wes made a motion to allow Andy Dooley to work off some of his community service hours by working for the Town, George second; all council voted in favor and the motion was carried. 
Debra let council look over the contract she received from DHCD. This is for the $30,000 planning grant. James made a motion to allow Debra to sign the contract, Wes second the motion, all council voted in favor and the motion was carried.

COUNCIL RECOMMENDATIONS  Melissa asked that contract labor time sheet be available for review, as it is unclear on the Financial Report what work was done and by whom.
COMMITTEE REPORTS    No committee reports

FINANCIAL REPORT  after council reviewed the November Financial Report, James made a motion to approve the report, Melissa second the motion, all council voted in favor and the motion was carried.

ADJOURNMENT  at 6:35pm George made a motion to adjourn the meeting, James second the motion, all council voted in favor and the motion was carried.
  
